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NOTE FROM THE PERMANENT MISSION OF BRAZIL REPORTING ON THE INSTALLATION OF THE PUBLIC TRANSPARENCY AND ANTI-CORRUPTION COUNCIL

Permanent Mission of Brazil
to the
Organization of American States
No. 273


The Permanent Mission of Brazil to the Organization of American States presents its compliments to the General Secretariat and has the honor to report that, on October 19, President Luiz Inácio Lula da Silva installed the Public Transparency and Anti-Corruption Council.  With ties to the Office of the Controller General of the Union, the new Council will be responsible for discussing and proposing measures for improving monitoring methods, means of increasing transparency in public administration, and strategies against corruption and impunity.

The Council, which comprises 20 members, will be chaired by the Minister of Surveillance and Transparency, Dr. Waldir Pires.  It is made up of representatives of government and civil society organizations, including the Brazilian Bar Association, the Brazilian Press Association, the National Conference of Bishops of Brazil, the evangelical churches, the NGO Transparency Brazil, the Brazilian Association of Nongovernmental Organizations, the Ethos Institute for Corporate Social Responsibility, employers’ and workers’ organizations, and a Brazilian citizen with noteworthy experience in the Council’s sphere of competence. 


For the federal executive branch, the Council consists of representatives of the Casa Civil (Office of the Chief of Staff) and the Committee on Public Ethics of the Presidency of the Republic, the Office of the Advocate General, and the ministries of justice, finance, foreign affairs, and planning.  The Council will also include, as invited public officials, a representative of the Public Ministry and another from the Federal Court of Accounts.

The Government of Brazil is convinced that the establishment of the Public Transparency and Anti-Corruption Council creates a genuine channel for direct communication between the Government and civil society, thus enhancing mechanisms for achieving transparency in public administration and for combating corruption and impunity, making said mechanisms more democratic, and improving the performance of the Office of the Controller General as it strives for morality and ethics in the handling of public funds.

The Permanent Mission of Brazil would very much appreciate it if the General Secretariat circulated this information to the member states and the permanent observers to the OAS.

The Permanent Mission of Brazil avails itself of this opportunity to reiterate to the OAS General Secretariat the assurances of its highest consideration.
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